25 Mannachie Brae FORRES Moray IV36 1BY

Dear Sir/Madam

<u>Planning permission for 6 houses at Meadowlark Nursing Home</u> <u>Planning Application 12/01409/PPP</u>

Having lodged my objections regarding the proposed building on the above ground last year, I am extremely disappointed to receive a letter advising me that there has been a "request for review."

I wish you to look at this appeal carefully, taking into account not only the reasons for the decline in December and the reasons for objections at the time, but to remember that many of the people affected by the actual construction of these buildings do not have a "voice". Some of the neighbouring residents are in ill health and their only enjoyment is this quiet estate with beautiful views from their windows. The residents, too, of Meadowlark should not have to put up with the noise and upheaval which will ensue during construction.

There is not much room between the Mannachie Brae properties and Meadowlark Nursing Home, so to build houses there would be a disaster, denying residents of both sites the small amount of green space which they all enjoy.

The Springfield Estate which will be built further up Mannachie Road will prove adequate housing for the area and will increase traffic flow on Mannachie Road greatly.

I appeal to you to consider this review carefully.

Yours faithfully

Mrs Joan Addis